
 

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Education came to order at 6:0 3 pm  at the call  of Board Chair 

Kohnstamm  
 
Attendance 
Present: Chair Kohnstamm; Directors Bailey, Brim-Edwards, DePass, Lowery, Moore, Scott; Student 
Representative Latterell, Superintendent Guerrero, Interim General Council Liz Large  
 
Absent: None 
 
 
Business Agenda  
Director Brim-Edwards asked if a contract that was authorized in advance was then unable to reach an 
agreement would be brought back to the Board for further consideration.  Dan Jung shared that it would 
be brought before the Board in that unlikely event.   
 
The Board voted to approve the Business Agenda.  
 
 
Student Comment 
None  
 
Public Comment 
Anderson DeBoise – REAP at Beach Elementary School. REAP is a non-profit that began in 2001 and 

whose goal is to provide alternatives to suspension that is trauma-informed and has a restorative 
justice focus. The program supports school communities. Requested to renew the contract.  

Lisa Hawkings - Partnership with REAP. REAP is beneficial to all students, the community and staff. It 
builds trust and collaboration with teachers and support staff. She would like for the REAP 
contract to be renewed as soon as possible.  

 
 
Student Representative Report 
Student Representative Latterell shared that she’s been meeting with students virtually to help them 
transition to online learning. She noted that she doesn’t have as many classes as a senior, but it still 
attending virtual class meetings. She took part in Postcards from the Pandemic on an OPB radio 
program.  
 
 
Superintendent’s Report 
Superintendent Guerrero provided a brief report. He thanked frontline employees for serving the 
community in an impactful way and the board manager and TV services for the hard work to get the 
virtual meeting with audio and visual setup. He highlighted the guiding principles being used in the 
response work. He added that it is an economically advantageous time to sell Bonds from the Bond 
program. He noted that the Bond program is not just about new high schools, but also about security and 
maintenance all over the district.  
 
 
District Response and Plans on Covid-19 
Superintendent Guerrero shared an overview of the guidance received from the Oregon Department of 
Education (ODE) and Oregon Governor Kate Brown. Dr. Kregg Cuellar, shared that they are focusing on 
providing wrap-around support for students and supporting seniors who are missing their culminating year 
of high school.  
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• Extra expenditures include curriculum, cleaning supplies, and Chromebooks and hotspots for 
students. 

• A proposed budget for next year will be brought to the Board in May, but because there is so 
much unknown it will likely need to be amended in August.  

 
Ms. Hertz shared an overview of Operational updates, including new health and safety protocols for staff 
who are 
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Adjourn 
 
Chair Kohnstamm adjourned the meeting at 8:51 pm.  
 
 

 


